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2 June 2020 

Dear Parent/Carer 

As always, I hope you and your family are well and continuing to support one another through 

these strange times. 

By now, you will know that on Thursday 28 May, the government announced that their 5 tests 

had been met and that it would be safe to open schools wider to primary school pupils in years 

R, 1 and 6 from 1 June, and secondary pupils in years 10 and 12 from 15 June, to provide 

‘some face-to-face education’ to supplement their remote learning.  The guidance says that 

pupil referral units should replace year 12 with year 11. Years 6, 10 and 12 have been identified 

because they are at key transition points.  For this reason, we have elected to plan for some 

work with pupils in year 9, in order to prepare them for their transition to the key stage 4 

provisions, or mainstream school.  For all other pupils, we will continue with remote learning 

options. You will be aware that many schools have continued to stay open for vulnerable pupils 
and those of critical workers.   

We will be using the next two weeks to prepare staff and pupils for the return; with revised 

practices and procedures We are keen to provide your son/daughter with as much support as is 

safe and practical to offer, having considered all the information and guidance we have before 
us. 

Your Head of Provision will have been in touch with you to talk through your son/daughter’s 

offer, if they are due to return to school.  Please be assured that they have worked tirelessly to 
consider your child’s individual needs and safety.  

Yours faithfully 

 

Jenny Adamson, Headteacher  


